
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS:  UPDATED PERMITS, LAKE PLAN, AND IMPLEMENTATION GRANTS 

 

Pigeon Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District invites Lake Management Teams to work over the 

next year (beginning January 1, 2021) with the Pigeon Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District Board 

to update the 2016 Lake Management Plan, including permitting for ongoing weed-cutting, and other 

action steps included in the 2016 Plan, and as revised in light of the 2017-18 draw-down of the lake. 

 

The District desires to establish an ongoing relationship with a Lake Management Team to put together 

comprehensive long-term planning, to prioritize and to implement action items from the 2016 Plan, and 

including securing grants to partner with the City of Clintonville, Waupaca County, the Wisconsin 

Department of Natural Resources, and other interested agencies, individuals, and communities to 

strengthen the water quality and recreational value of Pigeon Lake for all citizens.  

 

Written proposals (no more than three pages) should be submitted by email to Dr. Jon Pahl, District 

Secretary, by December 9, 2020:  jonpahlwi@gmail.com  Proposals should include itemized budget of 

services to be provided, not in excess of $20,000.  Inquiries welcome to Dr. Pahl, or to Board President, 

Dennis Kussman:  dgkussman@charter.net 

 

The method for this procurement is competitive proposal, pursuant to Chapter 16 of the Waupaca 

County Code of Ordinances.  After submission of the written proposal, qualified proposers may be 

requested to make a presentation to the District Board.  The process allows for confidential 

clarifications, negotiations, and revisions.  

 

This agreement will be governed and construed according to the laws of the State of Wisconsin.  

 

Upon award, proposals will be considered public record and details will be posted online. 
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